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b) The stock of the NFFE is regularly traded on an established 
securities market or the NFFE is a Related Entity of an Entity 
the stock of which is regularly traded on an established 
securities market;

c) The NFFE is organized in a U.S. Territory and all of the 
owners of the payee are bona fide residents of that U.S. 
Territory;

d) The NFFE is a government (other than the U.S. government), 
a political subdivision of such government (which, for the 
avoidance of doubt, includes a state, province, county, or 
municipality), or a public body performing a function of such 
government or a political subdivision thereof, a government of 
a U.S. Territory, an international organization, a non-U.S. 
central bank of issue, or an Entity wholly owned by one or 
more of the foregoing;

e) Substantially all of the activities of the NFFE consist of 
holding (in whole or in part) the outstanding stock of, or 
providing financing and services to, one or more subsidiaries 
that engage in trades or businesses other than the business of a 
Financial Institution, except that an NFFE shall not qualify for 
this status if the NFFE functions (or holds itself out) as an 
investment fund, such as a private equity fund, venture capital 
fund, leveraged buyout fund or any investment vehicle whose 
purpose is to acquire or fund companies and then hold 
interests in those companies as capital assets for investment 
purposes;

f) The NFFE is not yet operating a business and has no prior 
operating history, but is investing capital into assets with the 
intent to operate a business other than that of a Financial 
Institution, provided that the NFFE shall not qualify for this 
exception after the date that is 24 months after the date of the 
initial organization of the NFFE;

g) The NFFE was not a Financial Institution in the past five 
years, and is in the process of liquidating its assets or is 
reorganizing with the intent to continue or recommence 
operations in a business other than that of a Financial 
Institution;


